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MINUTES 

Livingston Parish 

April 19, 2022 

 

Pursuant to notice duly posted in the public lobby of the Livingston Parish Governmental Building, 

the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee met on April 19, 2022, at the hour of six o’clock 

(6:00) p.m. in the Parish Council Chambers, located in the Livingston Parish Governmental 

Building, 20355 Governmental Boulevard, Livingston, Louisiana with the following members 

present: 

Jeff Ard 

Garry Talbert 

Tracy Girlinghouse- Chair 
 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chairman, Councilman Tracy Girlinghouse, called the meeting to order. 

--------------------------------------------- 

The Chair began by addressing Other Business. 

 

A MOTION was offered by Garry Talbert and duly seconded by Jeff Ard to send a favorable 

recommendation to the Council for the two (2) ordinances proposed by Mr. Sam to change the 

sign requirements from twenty-five (25) feet to five (5) feet. Whereas none opposed the motion 

passed. 

 

The Chair then addressed, item 3a, “Ordinance amendment: Submittals- Jeff Ard” 

 

A MOTION was offered by Jeff Ard and duly seconded by Garry Talbert to recommend 

adopting this ordinance to the Council. Whereas none opposed the motion passed. 

 

The Chair then addressed, item 4a, “Discussion on subdivision road width standards within the 

Parish of Livingston – Jeff Ard” 

 

A MOTION was offered by Jeff Ard and duly seconded by Garry Talbert to recommend 

adopting this ordinance to the Council. Whereas none opposed the motion passed. 

 

Public Input: Scott Lobell, 18052 LA Hwy 444 

    Clint Harris, Harris Road 

    Sarah Pharas 

    Christian (inaudible), Livingston 

    Ben Smith, Quiet Creek 

    Sandy Ackerman, 17430 LA Hwy 16 

    Randy Delatte 

    Chad (inaudible), Vincent Trace 

 

With Councilman Garry Talbert exiting the meeting, NO MOTION to adjourn the April 19, 

2022 meeting was offered and the Livingston Parish Ordinance Committee quorum was lost. 

 
/s/ Lauren R White                    /s/ Tracy Girlinghouse 

Lauren White, Deputy Clerk                              Tracy Girlinghouse, Chairman            

 

 


